
Minutes of Hasfield Parish Meeting 

Monday 23rd August 2020, 6:00pm, outside at Hasfield Court 

1. There were 7 attendees. There were apologies from Mr & Mrs Clegg, Mr & Mrs M Hope, S 

Hope, T Warner, B Coles.  

2. Minutes of previous meeting Tuesday 19th November 2019 read and accepted.  

3. There were no matters arising. 

4. Mr Meath Baker gave the Chair’s report. 

5. Reports/updates from: Footpaths - walkers encouraged to continue cutting undergrowth at 

stiles and gates. Jubilee Wood - report sent: “Growing well. It is always a pleasure to visit 

the wood, to have a picnic while seated at the picnic table and enjoying the surroundings.” 

Flower Festival 2021 - uncertainty due to other local villages’ plans as some of the flower 

arrangers work with more than one festival; First Aid course - due to Covid-19 it would be 

impossible to engage in any practical instruction so assume this will have to be postponed 

until next year, 2021, when the situation hopefully resolves. Police – people should contact 

101 if there is any concern about suspicious activity. Reported offences rose locally during 

lockdown. Hasfield had 1 offence in June. 

6. Information regarding Covid-19 from Tewkesbury Borough Council and Gloucestershire 

County Council. 

7. Any other business: 

1. Steep hill from Hasfield to Tirley, concern about water run off. JMB to follow-up with 

landowner  

2. Grit bins: Brendon Coles & Doug Miles to check for siting and number. 100 litre bins 

are available for £100. BC & DM to follow-up emails to Gloucestershire Highways to 

see if they can be supplied supply them. If Highways prove unhelpful the meeting 

agreed to allocate some funds.  

3. Alleged unauthorised construction of building refused through application 

13/01058/FUL at Bragmans Croft, Great House Lane, Hasfield GL19 4LQ 

JMB to follow up. 

4. Richard Barter, Lime Kiln Farm, has a farm shop and cooked food business. The 

change-of-use was queried, but the regulations have been relaxed during Covid-19. 

He has applied for an alcohol licence. The meeting wasn’t against this. JMB to follow 

up                     

5. Parking layby to be made on verge near postbox in Lower Hasfield for use by those 

who have inaccessible houses during flood time. DM to follow up with Highways. 

Rachel Hope has offered help with resources. The meeting agreed to fund costs if 

necessary.    

 


